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Dear Parents,









5th February 2016
Parent Consultations

The teaching staff and I look forward to welcoming you to consultations next Monday or Tuesday.  Please enter the school via the front reception area and visit the classroom to see your child’s work. KS2 parents should walk through the Library to access Classrooms 5 to 12, as the dining hall will be in use by Night Owls.  The bell will ring every 10 minutes to indicate the start of each appointment session, so please go to the main hall to meet with your child’s teacher at the appropriate time.  Unfortunately, there will not be any supervision for children whilst you meet with the teacher, but if you have no alternative than to bring your child/children with you then, please ensure they have something quiet to do in the library while they wait 
Keeping Safe Assembly

We were very fortunate that Brian Ellis, of the Bishop’s Stortford Life Saving Club, came into Assembly this week to talk to the children about keeping safe around water, including the dangers of playing on frozen ponds etc.  Please see the community section of this newsletter for further information about the Life Saving Club for children at Grange Paddocks.
Fit for Learning club
Just to confirm, the Fit for Learning club will be available for all KS2, not just SEND pupils. Any parents willing to run and set up this club, please contact the school office. 

Classroom Volunteers - Badge Amnesty!

The office have run out of Visitor/Classroom Assistant badges.  If you have any at home, please bring them in - no questions asked!  Thank you.

Volunteer Parents’ Safeguarding Training
All our voluntary helpers are invited to attend Safeguarding/Child Protection training on Friday 11th March at 2.30pm.  Please complete the slip below if you can attend.

Year 6 Athletics

Good luck to our Year 6 team as they go to Birchwood High School this afternoon to compete with other schools.

Parent Forum

We had a very useful meeting at the first Parent Forum on 1st December.  Discussions took place about Maths and Homework as well as other matters of interest.  The Minutes from the meeting will be sent out separately today via email.  
Lost Property

We had a large accumulation of found items in the Lost Property box in the front reception area.  Please check before Monday afternoon when it will be disposed of.

School Dinner Payments

The cost of school dinners until the Easter Break 2016 will be as follows:

Per day


Every Day

Wed


Friday


Wed+Fri

£2.30


£52.90


£11.50


£9.20


£20.70
Wisepay is the preferred method of payment; you can pay via the Northgate School website.  All dinner moneys must be paid in advance either weekly or half-termly.

Applying for a Nursery Place 2016-2017

For children born between 1st September 2012 and 31st August 2013.  Apply online from Tuesday 9th February until Friday 18th March.  For information please go to www.hertsdirect.org/nurseryadmissions. 
Medicines in School

Just a reminder to send in any medicines via the school office in its original packaging.  You can download a ‘Request to administer medication’ form from our website or collect one from the school office.  Our updated Policy on ‘Pupils with Medical Needs’ can also be found on our website.
Half Term

Just to remind you that we finish for half term next Friday, 12th February at 3.15pm.



Association News

School Disco TONIGHT!
Please remember to write your child’s name and class on their ticket - it will speed up entry to the disco. Tickets will be available on the door for £1 extra.  The children can buy refreshments and glow items for a range of prices. 
The KS1/Foundation disco is 6 - 7pm. Children must be accompanied by an adult. If parents are bringing younger siblings, please give their names to the Disco Receptionists. 
The KS2 disco is 7:15 - 8:45. NO COATS, MOBILE PHONES OR CAMERAS are allowed. Please wait at the nursery door to collect your child at the end of the disco - thank you.  
Community News

Bishop’s Stortford Life Saving Club
Rookie Lifeguard Training - For children aged 7 to 12 at Grange Paddocks Pool on Sunday morning from 8.00am until 9.00am.  Learn how to be safe in and around water, have fun and learn how to save a life.

For more information go to http://rlssonline.com or call Barry on 652863 or Joan on 657449

London Marathon

One of our parents, Jackie Byrne, is running in this year’s London Marathon.  She says:

“The charity I am running for is the Essex Disabled Sports Foundation (Registered Charity No. 1001176).

The foundation have now raised over £2million to support schools and organisations, such as Riding for the Disabled.  They work tirelessly to provide sporting facilities and opportunities for disabled children.  In addition they also fund special outings and adventure type holidays creating positive lasting memories for these deserving youngsters.”

Please go to Jackie’s Just Giving page is you would like to sponsor her at www.justgiving.com/Jackie-Byrne1
The Muddy Herts Half Term Survival Guide 

A great source of information for parents on what to do and where to go in Herts.  It’s jam-packed with things that children will love; science activities, outdoor fun, dance as drama – as well as all sorts of choices for the theatre and cinema on those rainy days.   

http://herts.muddystilettos.co.uk/2016/02/03/the-muddy-herts-half-term-survival-guide-feb-2016/
 
 
Voluntary Parents’ Safeguarding Training

2.30pm on Friday 11th March

I, (name) ________________________________________

will attend the training as above.



Signed ________________________



